## OFFICE OF THE HIGH REPRESENTATIVE

Emerika Bluma 1, 71000 Sarajevo Tel: 387 71 447275 Fax: 387 71 447420

6. July, 2000

Mr. Zeljko Komsic Mayor of Novo Sarajevo Municipality Sarajevo Canton Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovina

OHR-RRTF-HR/CO2

Dear Mayor Komsic,

Pursuant to your letter dated June 14, 2000 in which you request a written waiver regarding the High Representative's Decision of April 27, 2000 that prohibits the reallocation of socially owned land. In particular, the Municipality of Novo Sarajevo of the Family Counselling Office.

In your letter you state that the right of usage of the land in question have been agreed upon with the two enterprises who currently own the land and that they will be properly compensated.

In light of this information, this office is of the opinion that the High Representative's Decision is not to be applied to re-allocate the aforesaid land for the purpose described above and your request has been approved.

Yours sincerely

Peter Bach Acting Head of the Human Rights / Rule of Law Department

cc. Ms. Bahrija Pribilovic Director Cantonal Center for Social Welfare Sarajevo